Recluse Community Trust Minutes
October 20, 2008

Members present:  Marilyn Mackey, Sharon Rinker, Billee Hackett, Kathy Spellman, Cate Loetscher, Mike Manor, Nancy Sorenson, and Tim the Architect.  

The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mackey
The agenda was approved with a motion by Nancy, a second by Sharon.

Minutes:  
Marilyn requested the June 17th minutes be corrected with a summary showing that a motion was passed to sign contracts as soon as approval was received from the Wyoming Business Council.  The July 29, 2008 minutes were corrected to read:  “Minutes of the July 1, 2008 meeting were approved.”

The July 29th minutes were approved as corrected.  

Treasurers report:   
Kathy reported that total funds from July 29 to October 30 are $137,397.71 Sharon moved and Laurie seconded to approve the Treasurers report.  The motion passed.  

Piano:
 Sue was to have called the Beck family to make arrangements for the storage of the piano.  No one knew if this has been done.  Cate said that we need to check with the Barbe family again to make sure it is OK to use the old school to store the piano in.  Marilyn will check with Sue if she does not hear from her.   

Building:  

Tim Jager reported:  

Mike Harmon with Rosebud Log Homes must have the property line adjustments completed before he can start work. Tim will contact Fred Oedekoven will to see if this has been done.  Perc tests are scheduled for Friday.     

Tim asked about the cooling system.  At Mr. Jager’s recommendation it was decided by consensus of the board that we will go with a one phase 5 ton commercial air conditioning unit for now, which is not quite enough to cool the building if it is filled to capacity on a very hot day, but should be sufficient under most circumstances.      

Building Time Line:
Mike Harmon with Rosebud Log Homes is anxious to start as soon as possible, but does not want to work too far into December.  Concrete work is a problem when the weather is too cold. He will then finish up in the spring.   It may take anywhere from a week to 35 to 40 days for the county to review the plans. Marilyn thinks it can happen in about two weeks. Tim will have his plans done next week. Then he needs to get the plans from Big Horn Engineering. The next meeting should be with Mike when he presents the costs. A contract needs to be signed with Rosebud Homes.
Kitchen:  

Tim said that we cannot get a stovetop approved without installing a type one commercial hood which is very expensive.  The consensus of the board was to plan the kitchen with a double oven and not plan for a stove top at this time.

Other Business:

Kathy reminded us that it is time for elections of new officers and board members.  Marilyn said that we need to review the policy and bylaws and plan for elections.  The following board members are up for reelection:  Amory Hubbard, Sharon Rinker, Nancy Sorenson, and Sue Wallis. All Pleasant Hour Club members will still be on the board.      

The meeting was adjourned.    
